
Collision – November 9, 2024:
They Did Some Things
Collision
Date: November 9, 2024
Location: Amica Mutual Pavilion, Providence, Rhode Island
Commentators: Tony Schiavone, Nigel McGuinness

We’re closing in on Full Gear and this week will see a Trios
Titles  match  as  the  Death  Riders  defend  against  the
Conglomeration. That should be enough to carry the end of the
show, but there is going to need to be more. We could be
seeing that coming in a few different ways, some of which
should work. Let’s get to it.

Here is Dynamite if you need a recap.

House Of Black vs. Jacked Jameson/Iron Savages

King knocks Bronson around without much trouble to start and
the House gets in some running shots in the corner. Jameson
comes in for some quick shots on Matthews, which go about as
well as you would expect. King hits a dive to the floor to
take  out  all  three  of  them,  followed  by  a  Jackhammer  to
Boulder. The triple strike in the corner finishes Jameson at
3:27.

Rating: C. If the House is being turned good, this was a nice
way to go about making it happen. They smashed their way
through some annoying villains and the match was never in any
real doubt. That’s what something like this should have been
and the ending looked rather devastating.

Post match FTR interrupts the House and say they want the Tag
Team Titles back. They want one more match with the House, so
Black and King step up.

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2024/11/11/collision-november-9-2024-they-did-some-things/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2024/11/11/collision-november-9-2024-they-did-some-things/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2024/11/07/dynamite-november-6-2024-hope-spots/


Lio Rush says there is a shift happening around here and
that’s why he has one of MVP’s business cards. He’s been on a
roll lately and wants to feel alive again, so he wants Swerve
Strickland.

Outrunners vs. Top Flight

For one of the three spots in the Tag Team Title match at Full
Gear so Private Party is out to watch. Magnum and Darius start
things off with Darius hitting a flying shoulder to put Magnum
down early. Floyd and Dante come in as everything breaks down,
with an atomic drop staggering Darius.

We take a break and come back with Dante elbowing Magnum for
two  and  sending  him  outside.  Darius  doesn’t  like  Magnum
getting too close to Leila Grey so he hits a dive, which Dante
doesn’t like for some reason. Back in and Top Flight gets
dropped, with Floyd slamming Magnum onto Dante. Darius makes
the save and breaks up a double suplex, with the Outrunners
being knocked outside. Magnum is back in to Hulk Up, meaning
it’s Total Recall to finish Dante at 10:18.

Rating: C+. The Outrunners getting a chance is a good thing to
see as they’re one of the most popular teams going today, but
sweet goodness it’s hard to believe it’s ever going to happen
for Top Flight. They seem like they should be ready to move up
to the title scene but here they are losing clean again. I’m
not sure why they can’t get that kind of a push, though it
doesn’t seem to be happening anytime soon.

The Acclaimed are ready to take out La Faccion Ingobernable
but here is the Hurt Syndicate to say Max Caster should be
more serious. Anthony Bowens tells them to drop it and leaves,
but MVP knows Caster still has his business card.

Roderick Strong vs. The Beast Mortos

Mortos looks confused to start so he hits Strong in the face
but Mortos knocks him down. A powerslam gives Mortos one but



he continues to be conflicted over what to do. Strong gets
planted with a crucifix slam and we take a break with Mortos
in control. Back with Strong firing off some running forearms
and the Sick Kick gets two. Mortos is back with a backbreaker
into  a  discus  lariat  for  two  of  his  own  but  Mortos  is
conflicted again. The distraction lets Strong hit a jumping
knee for the pin at 9:41.

Rating: C+. The idea here seems to be that Mortos is having
issues deciding which side he wants to be on, which is fine.
What isn’t fine is having him lose so often, as it’s hard to
get interested in someone who can’t win a big match to save
his life. There’s a story here, but wins and losses have a big
impact on these people.

Post match Brian Cage and Lance Archer run in to take out
Strong.

Mariah May used to love women’s wrestling but now that she is
the Women’s Champion, she realizes she hates everything about
it. She’s going to kill women’s wrestling because no one can
touch her.

Anna Jay promises to choke May out and wants a third match, No
DQ.

We look back at Will Ospreay returning on Dynamite.

Kris Statlander vs. Ashley Vox

Staturday Night Fever finishes Vox at 44 seconds.

Post match Mercedes Mone runs in to choke Statlander out.

La Faccion Ingobernable yells at The Beast Mortos and Jake
Roberts is ready to take out the Acclaimed.

TNT Title: Jack Perry vs. Action Andretti

Perry is defending in an open challenge. They trade wrist



control to start until Perry takes him outside for a whip into
the steps. We take an early break and come back with Andretti
getting two off a rollup. A Falcon Arrow gives Andretti two
and they head to the apron for a slugout. Andretti hits a
Death Valley Driver onto said apron and a top rope splash gets
two more. Perry comes back with a superkick into a buckle bomb
into a brainbuster for two but a running knee is countered.
The second and third attempts both connect to finish Andretti
at 9:49.

Rating: C+. This was the latest Perry win as he gets to do his
thing, which went as well as most of his matches. Stealing the
running knee from Danielson isn’t making Perry feel special,
much  like  everything  else  he  does.  Perry  needs  better
competition, though that’s only going to go so far as he’s not
connecting, and there isn’t much of a way around that.

Post match Daniel Garcia comes out to call Perry a multi
millionaire nepo baby while Garcia fights for everyone in the
back. The challenge is on for Full Gear, with Perry accepting
but saying Garcia isn’t ready.

We see Julia Hart as a cheerleader but she sees her evil
version in the empty stands. Said evil version shoots the
cheerleader version in the heart with an arrow.

Video on the Outrunners.

Matt Menard gives Daniel Garcia a pep talk.

AR Fox vs. Nick Wayne

Wayne says this is the anniversary of Fox’s dad’s death and a
prodigy never forgets (referencing Fox attacking Wayne at his
home over a year ago). Fox wastes no time in hitting a big
dive but gets crotched on the barricade as we take an early
break. Back with Fox hitting another big dive, setting up a
Swanton for two.



A rolling cutter is countered into a dragon suplex to give
Wayne two but Fox powerbombs him for the same. Lo Mein Pain
looks to set up the 450 but Fox has to deal with Kip Sabian,
meaning the 450 misses. Wayne dragon suplexes him into the
double underhook Canadian Destroyer for the pin at 8:59.

Rating: C+. So this match was set up on Ring Of Honor as the
two of them had a match each, plus a post match brawl. It
wound up being about twenty minutes to set up this eight
minute match, which seems to be tied to an angle that took
place over a year ago when these two were rather different
people. That seems like quite the setup for this match, which
really didn’t need it in the first place. For now though, at
least it should be over, even though neither of them have
anything going on.

Post match Wayne staples a picture of Fox’s father to his
head.

The MxM Collection has slid into Jonathan Television’s DM’s
and they will get to be in his corner next week. They do TV’s
pose and leave, as a cart wheels them out.

Trios Titles: Death Riders vs. Conglomeration

The Conglomeration is challenging. O’Reilly and Yuta go to the
mat to start with O’Reilly striking away to take over. Briscoe
comes in for some chops in the corner before handing it off to
Ishii, who isn’t having any of Yuta hitting him in the face.
It’s already back to Briscoe, who gets taken into the corner
for some uppercuts from Castagnoli.

Everything breaks down and the villains are sent outside, with
Briscoe hitting the step up flip dive off a chair. Back in and
Yuta gets caught against the ropes but Pac comes in to take
over  on  O’Reilly.  We  take  a  break  and  come  back  with  a
backbreaker/middle  rope  double  stomp  combination  hitting
O’Reilly  for  two.  A  Tombstone  gets  the  same  with  Briscoe
having to make a save.



O’Reilly is able to get up and bring in Ishii for the big
house cleaning. Briscoe comes in with a fisherman’s buster for
two on Castagnoli but the Jay Driller is blocked. A running
flip dive takes out Castagnoli and the Froggy Bow gets two on
Yuta with Pac making the save. Everyone is down so cue Jon
Moxley and Marina Shafir. That brings out Orange Cassidy, with
O’Reilly ankle locking Yuta. With that broken up, Shafir gets
in a briefcase shot to O’Reilly, setting up the running knee
to give Yuta the pin at 19:09.

Rating: B. Now this is more like it with the Death Riders.
They spent their first few weeks running through people like
the Dark Order and Top Flight/Action Andretti. That wasn’t
going  to  get  them  anywhere  and  while  the  Conglomeration
weren’t going to win here, they were a vast improvement over
what we had been seeing. The Conglomeration at last feels like
a team who could give the champs some trouble and that’s what
the story has been needing.

Post match Cassidy Orange Punches Yuta and goes after Moxley
and the big fight is on. Moxley bails so Cassidy dives onto
the pile. Moxley looks worried to end the show. Cassidy has a
grand total of no chance at Full Gear, but having Moxley show
some fear is the right way to go. He has to have some kind of
vulnerability or this isn’t going to go anywhere.

Overall Rating: C+. Not a great show here, but good enough
with a nice main event and a better post match brawl. The rest
of the show featured some bolstering of the midcard feuds,
which  they  did  need.  As  usual  it  feels  nowhere  near  as
important as Dynamite, but it did feel more important than
what we usually get around here. Good show this week, and
hopefully a new trend in how the show is going.

Results
House Of Black b. Jacked Jameson/Iron Savages – Triple strike
to Jameson
Outrunners b. Top Flight – Total Recall to Dante



Roderick Strong b. The Beast Mortos – Jumping knee
Kris Statlander b. Ashley Vox – Staturday Night Fever
Jack Perry b. Action Andretti – Running knee
Nick Wayne b. AR Fox – Double underhook Canadian Destroyer
Death Riders b. Conglomeration – Running knee to O’Reilly

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

 

Dynamite – November 6, 2024:
Hope Spots
Dynamite
Date: November 6, 2024
Location: SNHU Arena, Manchester, New Hampshire
Commentators: Excalibur, Tony Schiavone, Nigel McGuinness

This is coming off of a pretty strong show last week and that
is a good sign with a few weeks to go before we get to Full
Gear.  The  main  event  is  now  set,  with  Orange  Cassidy
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challenging Jon Moxley for the World Title. The rest of the
show needs to be set up and we might get some of that this
week. Let’s get to it.

Here is Collision if you need a recap.

Here is the Hurt Syndicate to get things going. MVP gets rid
of Tony Schiavone and introduces the team. Their business card
is like your golden ticket, but if you reject it, it can ruin
your career. We look at the team taking out Swerve Strickland
and Prince Nana last week and here they are, only to be held
back. Swerve gets to the point and issues the challenge for
Full Gear with MVP accepting for Lashley.

We look at Orange Cassidy standing up and challenging Jon
Moxley, setting up their Full Gear title match.

Death Riders vs. Orange Cassidy/Darby Allin

The Death Riders (Claudio Castagnoli/Pac in this case) are the
former Blackpool Combat Club. They go after Cassidy in the
aisle to start but Allin dives off the set for the save as the
brawl starts. The brawl keeps going on the floor until Cassidy
and Pac get inside for the opening bell. Pac kicks away,
including a boot in the corner to cut Cassidy off. The top
rope superplex is broken up though and Cassidy hits the top
rope  DDT  for  two.  Castagnoli  makes  the  save  with  some
backbreakers  and  we  take  an  early  break.

Back with an over the shoulder backbreaker giving Castagnoli
two but he misses a charge into the post. Allin comes in to
clean house, including getting out of a giant swing. Instead a
big backdrop puts Allin down and another backbreaker gets two
as Castagnoli does his best Roderick Strong impression.

Pac’s brainbuster gets two and a super brainbuster gets the
same with Cassidy making the save. That’s enough for Allin to
get up and dive over for the tag as everything breaks down.
Cassidy hits a tornado DDT but cue Marina Shafir to kick the
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referee to the floor. Jon Moxley runs in to choke Cassidy and
Wheeler Yuta adds a skateboard to Allin’s back for the DQ at
13:33.

Rating: C+. This was starting to cook when the rest of the
Death Riders came in. It’s almost weird to see AEW use a DQ
but they have been happening more and more often lately. It
still fits what they’re doing here though, as you can’t have
the villains lose but you also don’t want either Cassidy or
Allin taking a fall at this point.

Post match the fight is on with Allin getting the skateboard
to fight back…but the Death Riders take them out again. The
Conglomeration runs in for the real save. Now that’s more like
it  with  giving  the  villains  some  actual  opposition.  The
Conglomeration isn’t going to be the ones to stop them, but
they’re a heck of a lot more interesting than the Dark Order
and Top Flight.

Ricochet has a mystery partner against the Don Callis Family
tonight but he’s keeping it under his hat. The Hurt Syndicate
comes in and likes his suit, but seem to have their eye on him
for later.

Conglomeration vs. Learning Tree

Fight Without Honor, meaning a street fight. It’s a brawl to
start  with  Briscoe  having  to  escape  an  early  chokeslam
attempt. Jericho escapes a Jay Driller from the apron through
a table but Bill is there with the big boots. Briscoe hits a
heck of a step up flip dive from the apron to the floor before
O’Reilly  and  Keith  go  through  a  table  at  ringside.  Bill
chokeslams  Briscoe  through  a  ladder  and  we  take  an  early
break.

Back with Briscoe and Jericho having a chair duel with Briscoe
getting the better of things. Bill breaks that up as well so
O’Reilly and Ishii double team him down. Jericho’s Liontamer
attempt is broken up and it’s an electric chair/superplex



combination to put Jericho and Keith down. Bill and O’Reilly
brawl up near an entrance, where O’Reilly grabs a guillotine
choke to pull him through some tables for a big crash. Back in
and the Jay Driller hits Jericho, setting up a Froggy Bow from
a ladder through a table with Keith making the save. Ishii
hits the sliding lariat into the brainbuster to pin Jericho at
13:29.

Rating: C+. Remember back in September when Jericho pinned the
Ring Of Honor World Champion in a six man match where there
were no tags and it set up a title match? One might think they
might wait three months before doing the same thing again yet
here we are, likely with Ishii getting a title shot. I would
certainly hope they have something better than that for Final
Battle, as Ishii does not feel like a top challenger.

Jon Moxley says Wheeler Yuta is not Orange Cassidy’s friend no
matter how their past went. Yuta is Moxley’s soldier and it is
time to show that he is not playing.

Adam Cole vs. Malakai Black

They  trade  takedowns  to  start  before  Black  blocks  Cole’s
superkick attempt. Black takes him with a wristlock but an
armdrag gets Cole out of trouble. Black sends him outside and
tries a dive off the apron, only to have Cole hit a superkick
as we take a break. Back with a Panama Sunrise connecting for
Cole but Black knees him down for two.

Cole gets in another superkick and the brainbuster onto the
knee, only for Black to hit the End for a rather near fall.
Another Panama Sunrise and another superkick put Black down so
he hits there and tells Cole to do it. That’s enough for Cole
to hit the Boom for the pin at 12:42.

Rating: C+. Commentary was hyping up this being the first time
that Cole had ever beaten Black and while that is a big deal,
I’m more interested in the fact that Cole kicked out of the
End. If anyone has ever kicked out of that, it isn’t something



that happens very often and I’m not wild on having it just
happen  here.  Cole  is  piling  up  some  wins,  but  it’s  only
getting him so far. At least the fans weren’t cheering for the
villain this time.

Respect is shown post match. Black leaves and that means it’s
Storytime With Adam Cole (Catchphrase). Cole puts Black over
and says he and Roderick Strong are going to get their three
wins to get their hands on MJF. If they both get the three
wins, it’s a triple threat at Full Gear, with violence being
promised.

MJF calls someone and says he wants that person to pay someone
a visit.

Jay White is ready for Hangman Page, showing that White was
not ready for Page. The fight is on with Page crushing White’s
leg in the barricade. Juice Robinson comes in with a chair for
the save and White is up. Page runs into the crowd and White
promises to beat him at Page, maybe even by submission.

Mercedes Mone and Kamille (driving) try to hit Kris Statlander
with a car but can’t make it work. Mone yells at Kamille but
Statlander slams Mone onto the hood of the car.

Here is the Patriarchy for a chat. Kip Sabian is officially
part of the team because he is a fatherless person looking for
some guidance. Sabian saved him from cashing in his World
Title contract because Sabian knew interference would cost him
the title, which is more than Cage’s other sons have ever
done. Cue Hook, with Cage saying Hook has crazy eyes and Cage
needs a son like him. Yes Cage attacked Taz because he wanted
Hook to be a wrestler like him instead of an announcer. Cage
wishes Taz was dead so Hook charges the ring and beats up
security.

Video on Lance Archer/Brian Cage.

Don Callis is given an envelope and a ring, plus a phone



message from MJF (from the call earlier).

Penelope Ford vs. Jamie Hayter

Hayter wastes no time in starting the beatdown but Ford is
back with a handspring elbow in the corner. Ford’s kick to the
ribs cuts off a charge but a moonsault misses. A brainbuster
drops Ford, who is right back up with a kick to the head for
two. What looks like a Go To Sleep is countered into the
Hayterade to give Hayter the pin at 4:36.

Rating: C. This was short and to the point and that’s all it
needed to be. There was no reason to think that this was going
to be some kind of epic feud as Ford is just not on Hayter’s
level. Hayter is someone who should be on the way to a title
picture sooner than later and she has now cleared Ford out
with no issue.

Mina Shirakawa is back next week.

Video on Kazuchika Okada, who is defending the Continental
Title in the Continental Classic.

Don Callis Family vs. Ricochet/???

Ricochet says that he did some digging and found out that
someone’s  contract  with  the  Don  Callis  Family  expired  in
October. No one seemed to notice and that man is now upset.
Cue Powerhouse Hobbs and the brawl is quickly on. Hobbs runs
them over with a double shoulder and the fight heads outside
in a hurry. We settle down to Hobbs suplexing Fletcher before
it’s off to Ricochet, who gets caught with a hanging DDT.

We take a break and come back with Hobbs coming in to clean
house off the clotheslines. A super powerslam gets two on
Fletcher and the straps come down, setting up the Takeshita
vs. Hobbs slugout. Fletcher is back in with a sitout powerbomb
to Ricochet, who gets caught with a Doomsday Device for two.
Hobbs gets caught in a German suplex but Ricochet snaps off a



hurricanrana for two. The shooting star press gives Ricochet
two more and the running elbow finishes Takeshita at 14:34.

Rating: B-. This was a fast paced match but it was a little
messy at times, with almost nothing resembling a regular match
for large portions. Ricochet’s win should continue setting up
his title shot, likely at Full Gear, which should be a heck of
a showdown. For now though, it was a good enough match, even
if it’s the second tag match on the show that ends with the
likely challenger pinning the champion.

Post  match  Fletcher  chairs  Ricochet  and  loads  up  a  tiger
driver 91 but Mark Davis makes the save. The Don Callis Family
beats him down so here is Adam Cole to go after Takeshita.
Will Ospreay makes his big return but Fletcher gets away from
the Hidden Blade to end the show. Bringing out Ospreay for the
superhero return is a nice feel good moment that has been
lacking a lot in recent weeks.

Overall Rating: B-. The best thing about this show is that
there were some hope spots. The Death Riders stuff is still
not doing anything for me, but at least they have some bigger
name stars coming aafter them for a change. That’s what AEW
has been needing to do and while Full Gear still feels like
little more than a pit stop for the big stories, it’s better
than what we have been doing in recent weeks. Overall, a good
enough  week,  with  just  enough  bright  spots  to  keep  me
interested.

Results
Orange Cassidy/Darby Allin b. Death Riders via DQ when Wheeler
Yuta interfered
Conglomeration b. Learning Tree – Brainbuster to Jericho
Adam Cole b. Malakai Black – The End
Jamie Hayter b. Penelope Ford – Hayterade
Ricochet/Powerhouse Hobbs b. Don Callis Family – Running elbow
to Takeshita
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